MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
VILLAGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

IN THE VILLAGE OFFICE

November 9, 2015
The regular meeting of the Village Board, of the Village of Strum, Wisconsin, Trempealeau County, was held in the Village office on Monday, November 9, 2015.

Meeting called to order: 

The meeting was called to order by the Village President, Dean Boehne at 6:30 p.m.  Village Clerk, Michelle Loken, took the minutes of the meeting.  Also attending was Village employee Brad Olson. The following board members were present: Thompson, Nelson, Bjerke, and Taylor.  Booth and Gerritts were absent.
Open Meeting Law Requirements Have Been Complied With:
President Boehne announced the open meetings law requirements have been met for the meeting.
Approval of minutes: 

A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Thompson to approve the minutes from the regular Village Board Meeting held on October 12, 2015, as printed. Motion carried.
Appearances by Citizens and Others: 
A. Disa Wahlstrand appeared to thank the Village of Strum for being loyal customers to Ayres Associates and that she was looking forward to working with us in the future.
Reports from Officers:
A. Police Chief: Nothing to report.
B. Zoning Commissioner: It was brought to the boards attention about a shed that was brought in back by the Duxy Back property located at 517 - 5th Avenue N.  The zoning administrator will stop by and talk to them regarding a permit.
C. Clerk:  Nothing to report.
Reports from Committees:

A. Personnel:  
a. Personnel Committee set up a closed session meeting on October 15, 2015 at 5:00 pm to discuss employee benefits.
b. A motion made by Thompson and seconded by Bjerke for the Personnel Committee to have the power to talk about hiring a part-time person and to advertise as soon as possible.  Motion carried.

B. Finance:  
a. A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Nelson to adopt the 2016 Budget as provided.  Motion carried.  A date for the Final Budget Hearing will be November 30, 2015 at 6:00 pm.
b. Discussion of the Viking Golf & Dine lease going from January 1, 2016 until December 31, 2016.  The lease will be presented at the next meeting for approval.
C. Public Works:  Nothing to report.
D. Public Safety:  There was discussion regarding the Temporary Shelter Ordinance and a motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Thompson to adopt the ordinance regarding the changes.  Motion carried. 
Zoning Ordinance – Temporary Shelter Structures Limits

Temporary Shelter Structure: These structures are typically supported by poles, have a fabric, fabric or metal roof and/or sides, do not have a foundation and do not comply with the Buildings and Building Regulations of the Village of Strum Code of Ordinances. Such structures are often advertised for the outdoor storage of vehicles and other personal property. Such structures do not include camping tents, temporary gazebos, permanent residential accessory buildings (including car ports, sheds, and/or garages), and temporary structures associated with permitted temporary outdoor assembly.

Regulations:

a) Temporary Shelters must be permitted by the Village of Strum

b) ONE Temporary Shelter Structure may be permitted per lot.

c) Temporary Shelter Structures must be in good working condition and visually pleasing to the eye.

d) No Temporary Shelter Structure shall occupy any portion of the required front or side yard.

e) Temporary Shelter Structures shall meet all requirements and setbacks for a Residential Accessory Building.

f) Temporary Shelter Structures are not permitted to be up for more than 180 days in a calendar year.

g) Structures over 200 square feet in area require a land use permit.

h) Existing temporary shelter structures are hereby amortized for a period not to exceed two (2) years from the date of passage of this ordinance. Any new structures shall comply with the above requirements.

E. Public Welfare:  Nothing to report.
F. Solid Waste Management:  Nothing to report.
G. Library Board Report:  Nothing to report.
H. Joint Sewage Commission:  Joint Sewer Commission had a meeting on October 20, 2015.  Chairman Buck Webb resigned and the new Chairman appointed was Matt Nelson.  Nelson reported that approval of the final funds from Rural Development were approximately $53,000.00.   
I. Miscellaneous:  Nothing to report.
Approval of Vouchers and Journal Entries: A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Bjerke to pay the following bills and approve all journal entries. Check #’s 37102 thru 37152. Motion carried.
Adjournment: A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Nelson to adjourn at 7:52 p.m. Motion carried. 

_____________________________________________

Dean Boehne, Village President

_____________________________________________


Michelle Loken, Village Clerk/Treasurer
